Norton Subcourse Parish Council

Clerk:  Christine Smith



26 Loddon Road, Norton Subcourse, Norwich, NR14 6RT
Email: nortonsubpc@yahoo.co.uk 
Tel:  01508 548709
                  MINUTES
of a Annual General Meeting 
of Norton Subcourse Parish Council

held at Norton Methodist Chapel

                                  on Wednesday 18 May 2011
at 7.45pm
Present – Cllrs Andrew Wright (Chair), Jim Rampling, Geoff Collen, Mike Hedley, Linda Edwards, Martin Dickens, Christine Smith (clerk) and District Councillor William Kemp
1. Election of Chairman: Cllr Andrew Wright was nominated to be chairman. This was proposed, seconded and Mr Wright was elected unopposed.

2. Declaration of acceptance of office: This was signed by Cllr Wright and witnessed by the clerk.
3. Election of Vice Chairman: Cllr Jim Rampling was nominated to be vice chairman. This was proposed, seconded and Mr Rampling was elected unopposed.

4. Declaration of acceptance of office: This was signed by Cllr Rampling and witnessed by the clerk.
5. Apologies – were received and accepted from Cllr Nigel White and County Councillor Tony Tomkinson 
6. Declarations of interest – none received
7. Previous Minutes – of a meeting held Wednesday 16 March 2011 were circulated, APPROVED apart from Linda Edwards being marked as present when she had offered apologies.  After correction the minutes were and signed.

8. Planning Decisions – none received
9. Planning Applications – none received
10. Planning Correspondence – none received
11. Finance – the following items were considered:

a) Payment of the clerk’s expenses of £70.80 (Broadband provision for April and May 2011 at £15.00 per month, training and related travel expenses at £40.80) were AGREED

b) Renewal of the parish council insurance policy with Aon for £349.18 was AGREED.

c) The receipt of the first part of the precept from South Norfolk Council was NOTED

d) The renewal of the annual membership subscription to Norfolk Association of Local Councils at £93.40 was AGREED

e) The accounts for year ending 31 March 2011 were APPROVED and signed

f)  The Annual Return and Annual Governance Statement for 2010/11 was APPROVED and signed

g) The new PAYE arrangements for clerk’s salary payments was noted

The adjournment for public participation was not required.

12. Chairman’s Report – a quote had been received for roof repairs to the Methodist Chapel; it was hoped that the chapel trustees would be able to obtain a grant to fund the repairs.  The chapel trustees also planned to plant flower displays to the front of the chapel.
13. Parish Councillors’ Reports – Cllr Martin Dickens stated that he had received reports of large farm vehicles driving through the village perceived to be at speed and frightening pedestrians.  He added that the pavement at the Beck had narrowed due to the side closest to the Beck had subsided; the clerk would report to the parish council.  Cllr Mike Hedley asked for clarification on ownership and right of way of New Dam; it was confirmed that there is a Public Right of Way from Low Road as far as the gate across the track. 
14. County and District Councillors’ Reports – County Councillor Tony Tomkinson’s report was as tabled in his absence
15. Correspondence – NOTED.
16. Register of Interests – the clerk reminded all councillors to complete their Register of  Interests form and return it to her within the next fortnight
17. Next Meeting – the next scheduled meeting was planned for Wednesday 20 July 2011.

18. Close – the meeting closed at   8.58pm               








Signed…………………………………








Date……………………………………
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